

September 3, 2013

Dear Parents/Guardians,

School safety is a top priority for us all. In light of that, our District Education Council has established a policy (*E-8: Threat Assessment*) which is intended to enhance school security and to create a safe, caring and positive learning environment. Anglophone North School District has zero tolerance for high-risk behaviors, and therefore all threats of violence will be taken seriously and investigated and acted upon in a professional manner. High-risk behaviors include, but are not limited to, possession of weapons, bomb threats and threats to kill or injure others. This letter is intended to serve our community with fair notice that we, as a school community, will respond to all serious threats.

For more information on this policy and protocol, please feel free to contact your school principal. You might also contact Darren Oakes, Positive Learning Environment Coordinator, at 506-684-7480.

It would be helpful if you would discuss this policy with your child(ren). We appreciate your support in ensuring our schools are safe environments. Thank you for your ongoing cooperation.

Sincerely

Nancy Boucher Superintendent

Tel: (506)778-6075 Fax:(506)778-6090

www.qnb.ca